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MARY IMMACULATE PRIMARY 

~ NEWSLETTER ~ 

Term 4 Week 3 : Monday 23rd October 2017 

125 Barnier Dr Quakers Hill  NSW 2763 

www.maryimmacqhill.parra.catholic.edu.au      T: 9626 3999     E:mimmac@parra.catholic.edu.au 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome Kinders for 2018! Thursday this week, we welcome our Kinders for next year and their families to 
gather with us. The children will meet their friends as we begin our orientaƟon sessions. These sessions run 
for the next few weeks. Thank you to everyone for making this a wonderful week for our new students! 

As I informed everyone in the previous newsleƩer, on Wednesday aŌernoon several school leaders from 
some Queensland Independent Colleges are coming to witness and learn from the great improvements we 
have made at MIPS. That morning principals will also visit us from three local state primary schools. Next 
week, staff from Our Lady of the Rosary, Kellyville will work here in our classes to learn from our 
implementaƟon of Project Based Learning. 

Why am I telling you this?  

During the Kinder enrolment interviews, I oŌen am told by prospecƟve parents that in the community people 
talk about our school as a school that “…does that Open Learning”. We don’t do ‘Open Learning’ at MIPS. 
“Open Learning” is a dated descripƟon that makes people think that children wander unassisted in large over‐
crowded vacant spaces with liƩle purpose or focus on structured learning – something like free‐range 
chickens!  

What they see when I take them on a tour of the school is completely contrary to what they have been led to 
expect. They see our 3 Kindergarten classes, welcoming, well‐staffed and highly structured for learning. They 
are amazed how the Year One and Two classes have the opportunity to use the incredible TAS area to spread 
out and work together if that best‐suits the learning. I am able to talk with them about how even from Kinder 
our students work with the teachers to set and complete high‐level goals for their learning.  

They see how the learning is tailored to enhance every child’s learning. They see how we have evolved 
student learning and the learning areas across the school to provide the best of resources and structures. 
They see how we are enabling all children to be acƟve parƟcipants in achieving outstanding learning 
outcomes. They see so much more of the things we are implemenƟng that make our school a lighthouse 
school, as we have been idenƟfied by visiƟng internaƟonal and neighbouring colleagues. They are amazed and 
excited about the future educaƟon of their children. I am so proud to take people on tours of our fabulous 
school! 

So when you are in the supermarket, on the sidelines at sport events, talking with friends, ….anywhere and 
you are asked about our school, I urge you to inform people that we do not do “Open Learning” and to tell 
them what we actually do do – We conƟnually improve our school to provide the best learning opportunity 
for all our students and we do this with a sense of community and urgency. If they can’t believe it’s so great, 
tell them I am happy to show them! 

With appreciaƟon for your ongoing support, 

 

 

Stephen Dowd 

Principal 
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* PARISH MASS ‐ Years 2 & 5 
This Wednesday 25th October ‐ 9:15am 

* KINDERGARTEN 2018 OrientaƟon 
First Session ‐ This Thursday 26th October 

MIPS MulƟpurpose Area ‐ 9am 

* WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY ‐ Year 2 CoordinaƟng 
This Friday 27th October 

MIPS MulƟpurpose Area ‐ 2:45pm 
 
 

 

CATHOLIC MISSION DAY ‐ MUFTI DAY 
This Friday 27th October 

Mary Immaculate Primary will have a muŌi day to support the work of Catholic 
Mission. Students are invited to wear muŌi and bring in a gold coin donaƟon which 

will go towards Catholic Mission's efforts in assisƟng and enabling remote and 
developing communiƟes throughout the world. This muŌi day takes place as students 

from K‐6 are learning about ways that they can be missionaries in today's world, 
following the example of Jesus and reaching out in love and service. 

 

 

2018 PARRAMATTA DIOCESAN TEAM SPORT TRIALS 
Currently only the Summer Sports of BASKETBALL & TENNIS are open and registraƟons close this Friday 
27th October as these trials will be held in November 2017. All other sport registraƟons will open in 
November for 2018 trials. 

Any Primary students enrolled in Year 5 and 6 in 2018 are invited to parƟcipate in the ParramaƩa 
Diocesan Team Sport Trials during Term Four in 2017 and Term One in 2018. In some sports students in 
Year 4 MAY nominate. 

 It is important to note that these trials are generally for those children who display an above average 
ability and/or have representaƟve experience in their chosen sport. While teams are open in age it 
is strongly recommended that only children of a representaƟve standard in Years 5 & 6 in 2018 be 
invited to aƩend. 

 ParramaƩa Diocesan trials will be held in the following sports: 

*AFL (boys), Basketball (B&G), Cricket (B&G), Diving (B&G), Hockey (B&G), Football (B&G), Golf (B&G), 
Hockey (B&G), Netball (girls), Rugby League (11yrs & Opens), Rugby Union (boys), SoŌball (B&G), Tennis 
(B&G), & Touch(B&G). 

 To be eligible for selecƟon for these trials an Online Team RegistraƟon Form must be completed that can 
be accessed via the website www.primarysportparra.catholic.edu.au 

 This online form is an EXPRESSION OF INTEREST for the 2018 ParramaƩa Diocesan Primary Sport Team 
trials. Parents may complete this form to aƩend a selecƟon trial. One form is to be completed per child, 
per individual sport. Each sport has its own criteria therefore, it is imperaƟve that the correct form is 
completed. 

Please note that your online registraƟon is an EXPRESSION OF INTEREST ONLY and MUST be approved by 
the child's school. In order for the child to aƩend the nominated trial or event this may come down to 
the discreƟon of the school as to who is selected to aƩend the trial. In some sports only 2 students per 
school can be nominated.  All fields and especially “RepresentaƟve Experience” MUST be completed. 

Under no circumstances will a child be eligible to trial if the Online Registra on Form has not been 
completed and approved by the school by the closing date. 
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THE FRED HOLLOWS HUMANITY AWARD 
Miguel del Valle ‐ 6M 

The Fred Hollows Humanity Award celebrates students who show compassion, 
integrity and kindness in their lives, just as Fred Hollows did. Today,  
Miguel del Valle is at State Parliament House receiving his Fred Hollows award. 
Nominees are recognised by Gabi Hollows AO and The Hon. Rob Stokes MP, 
Minister for EducaƟon, at a presentaƟon ceremony where a Junior Ambassador to 
The FoundaƟon will be announced. This Junior Ambassador will allocate $5000, 
donated by Specsavers, to a Fred Hollows FoundaƟon program of their choice to 
help end avoidable blindness. We congratulate Miguel for his wonderful efforts. 

BOOK CLUB NEWS 

Thank you to everyone who ordered from Issue 6. We received scholasƟc 

rewards to the value of $120, which will be used to purchase books and 

learning resources. Issue 7 of ScholasƟc Book Club was sent home last week. Orders need to be placed by 

next Friday 3rd November. We accept credit card online payments using  LOOP: 

www.scholasƟc.com.au/LOOP.    We do not accept cash payments. Please disregard opƟon 2 on  

Book Club order form. Happy reading! Mrs Henson (Book Club Co‐ordinator).  

 

LEAGUE TAG GALA DAY 
Next Tuesday 31st October 

Stage 2 & 3 Teams  
The Kingsway Playing Fields, St Marys 

 

SCHOOL TRAVEL  
 The School Opal card gives eligible students free or discounted travel between home and school using 
the train, bus, ferry and light rail services you nominate in your applicaƟon.  

 Who needs to apply  

A new applicaƟon is only required if the student has not had a School Opal card before. If the student 
already has a School Opal card and is changing schools, campuses or home address, you will need to 
update their Opal card for the new school year before mid‐ December at apps.transport.nsw.gov.au/ssts  

How to apply  

Step 1: Once the new school has confirmed your child’s enrolment, complete the applicaƟon at 
transportnsw.info/school‐students  

Step 2: The school endorses your applicaƟon.  

Step 3: Once Transport for NSW has approved the 
applicaƟon, a School Opal card will be sent to the 
address provided on the applicaƟon  
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HEALTHY KIDS CUCINA CANTEEN 
Dear Parents, 
We apologise for any inconvenience as the online orders are temporarily unavailable. We are in the process of 
geƫng it up and running. Our new menu is on the following pages and will be on the app. We anƟcipate to 
have all the issues resolved by next Monday. In the meanƟme, please send your child’s lunch order via a paper 
bag with your child’s name, class and order and send to the Canteen with money enclosed. Thank you for you 
understanding and paƟence. ‐  Miss Paula.  
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Healthy Kids Cucina Canteen
FLASH BREKKY!

Hot Chocolate $1.00

Cheese Toastie $2.00

Toast (1 serve) 

- With butter .50c 

- With ricotta & honey $1.00

Raisin Toast (1 serve) $1.00

Cheese & Bacon Rolls (if available) $2.50

Hash browns $1.00

Daily 
Specials

Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 

Meat pie $3.80 Hot dog $2.50 Lasagna $ 5.00 Oregano pizza $2.50 Cheese pizza $3.00

No late orders 

turned away 

No extra charge 

for utensils eg 

forks, spoons, 

straws, packaging 

or 

sauces 

FRESH FRUIT SURPRISE

Fresh Watermelon Cups $2.00

Fresh seasonal fruit .80c 

REFRESHING DRINKS

Bottled Water - 2 sizes .50c

$1.00

Flavoured Milk $2.50

Up & Go $2.00

Juice Box $1.50

FROSTY FAVOURITES 

Super Doopers .50c

Callipo $1.00

Paddle Pops (when available) $1.50

TNT Sour or Sweet $1.00

SNACK TIME! 

Pretzels $1.00

Plain Popcorn $1.00

Flavoured Popcorn- Chicken, 
BBQ, Sweet Chilli 

$1.50

Large Muffins - Assorted flavours $2.00

Toasted Seaweed Snacks $1.00

Rice Snacks .25c 

Bread Sticks (3) .50c 

Eucalyptus Lollies $1.00



SUPER SUMMER SALADS!

Garden Salad $4.50

Tabouleh 

- With chicken $5.50

HOT FOOD! 

Oven baked potato wedges $3.50

Oven baked chicken & potato wedges $4.50

Grilled chicken wrap/roll (Chicken 
breast, lettuce, cheese, tomato, low fat 
mayo)

$4.50

Oven baked nuggets (6) $3.00

Spaghetti Bolognaise (Spirals)   Small

                                                  Large 

$3.00

$4.50

Freshly made mini pizzas - Cheese or 
Ham & Pineapple 

$2.50

Garlic Bread $1.20

Kafta & Garlic roll $3.50

Corn Cob .80c 

Noodle cups- Chicken or Beef $2.80

WRAP IT UP! Wraps, rolls, super sandwiches 

Grilled chicken (lettuce, grated carrot, 
grated cheese)

$4.50

Ham, cheese, tomato $3.00

Chicken, lettuce, aioli $3.00

Egg, lettuce, light mayo $3.00

Cheese & tomato $2.00

Cheese $1.50

Tuna & tomato $3.00

Vegemite $2.00

Salad (lettuce, carrot, beetroot, 
cucumber)

$3.00

Ham $2.00

Tuna, lettuce, light mayo $3.00

Chicken or ham salad $4.00

ADD...extras 

Cheese, tuna, ham, .80c 

Lettuce, tomato, avocado, beetroot, 
carrot, cucumber 

.50c 

No butter will be used unless requested 

Order your child’s lunch 
- Online at QKR Mastercard 
- Send in a pre written lunch 

order with your child 
- Visit the canteen in the morning 

to order from Ms Paula 

Healthy Kids Cucina Canteen
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MIPS P AND F ASSOCIATION 
The Parents and Friends CommiƩee of  

Mary Immaculate Primary School would like to invite all families 
to aƩend the upcoming AGM on Wednesday 15th November 

2017 at 7pm in the staffroom.  

The Parents and Friends AssociaƟon (P and F) invite all parents and caregivers of children aƩending Mary 
Immaculate to our Annual General MeeƟng for 2017. This is an opportunity to review the events 
undertaken in 2017 by the P and F AssociaƟon and to assess what opportuniƟes exist for 2018. 

The P and F is responsible for undertaking many acƟviƟes throughout the year, as well as being a forum 
to ask important quesƟons regarding the educaƟon of our children. Your assistance and support ensures 
we are able to undertake acƟviƟes and support the leadership of Mary Immaculate Primary School with 
their iniƟaƟves. New faces are always welcome, as well as new ideas for the year ahead for: 

 Improving the effecƟveness of the P and F 

 Reviewing fundraising over the previous year and planning fundraising events for 2018 

 Looking at our social acƟviƟes 

 IdenƟfying other opportuniƟes the P and F can assist the school 

Your acƟve parƟcipaƟon provides a very rewarding experience and a very important service within our 
school, helping to create the memories and experiences of our children during their Ɵme at Mary 
Immaculate Primary. Whether you are new to the school community in 2018, or have been involved for 
many years, the P and F would love your support next year. 

History of the Mary Immaculate P and F AssociaƟon 

In 2010, the formaƟon of the P and F AssociaƟon was a means by which a more structured planning 
process could take shape, with parents and the school leadership team to drive and build on a greater 
community spirit, and to support the great work being undertaken by the teachers within our school. 
AddiƟonally, the P and F was to be a forum for discussions on key issues which impact on our school 
community. Since incepƟon, the P and F has raised over $75,000 for projects around the school, as well as 
helping to build a calendar of community and social events that have become an integral part of the 
school. 

Frequently Asked QuesƟons 

The most common quesƟons asked by parents wanƟng to be involved at the school concern Ɵme and 
commitment. Whilst the P and F meet twice per term to discuss issues of importance, your support can 
be as much Ɵme as you can afford. We all lead busy family and work lives, and the more parents who are 
able to assist, the easier things become. Most of our events throughout the school year are planned well 
in advance based on previous years, so in a majority of cases, all that is needed are parents to support 
these events, and help generate ideas for the future. 

Our ConsƟtuƟon 

The P and F is governed by a ConsƟtuƟon, the basis of which has been developed in consultaƟon with the 
Catholic EducaƟon Diocese of ParramaƩa.  A copy of the current ConsƟtuƟon is available upon request.  
Please contact current President, Ryan HuƩon on 0428 425 086. 
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MIPS P AND F ASSOCIATION 
Roles within the P and F AssociaƟon 

Various roles within the P and F exist to create a structure by which 
acƟviƟes and support for the school can be undertaken in an easy way to 

follow, regardless of experience. Each role plays an important part to ensure the P and F maintains its 
consƟtuƟonal obligaƟons, and more importantly, to ensure conƟnued support for the staff and children 
at Mary Immaculate. AddiƟonally, assistant roles have been formed within the P and F to provide parents 
undertaking roles with greater support and to allow workloads to be shared amongst a larger group of 
parents. Maximum terms for any individual to be elected to specific posiƟons apply. Therefore the 
involvement of new parents is essenƟal to ensure there is adequate rotaƟon and sharing of 
responsibiliƟes. 

 President – Ensures the smooth running of the AssociaƟon. In addiƟon, the President will liaise with 
the Principal, Parish Priest and School ExecuƟve on maƩers of importance and in the preparaƟon 
and running of AssociaƟon meeƟngs. 

 Vice President – Assists the President in the undertaking of the above duƟes, and chairs the 
AssociaƟon meeƟngs in the absence of the President. 

 Secretary – Assists with the taking of minutes during AssociaƟon meeƟngs and is responsible for the 
handling of correspondence to and from the AssociaƟon. In addiƟon, the Secretary may prepare 
and finalise AssociaƟon NewsleƩers for distribuƟon. 

 Assistant Secretary – Supports the Secretary in undertaking the above duƟes, and assumes the role 
of Secretary at AssociaƟon meeƟngs in their absence. 

 Treasurer – Receives all money collected by the AssociaƟon and ensures accurate record keeping of 
all financial transacƟons. The Treasurer is also responsible for payment or reimbursement of all 
AssociaƟon costs approved by the ExecuƟve. 

 Assistant Treasurer – Assists the Treasurer in the undertaking of the above acƟviƟes. More 
importantly, is an opportunity for new parents to learn the role for future years. 

 Fundraising/Social Coordinator – Assumes responsibility for the overall planning of the events 
calendar. Has the ability to delegate responsibility for individual events to Assistant Coordinators. 

 Assistant Fundraising/Social Coordinators – Assist the Coordinator in the planning of events. 
Assistant coordinators are able to undertake the planning of individual events and chair sub‐
commiƩees for events where required. 

 CommunicaƟons Officer – compiles P and F newsleƩer, designs and publishes promoƟonal material 
and ensures informaƟon is distributed to families regarding P and F events and iniƟaƟves.  

 Maintenance Coordinator – Liaise with the School ExecuƟve and maintenance staff in the planning 
and coordinaƟon of working bees, and idenƟficaƟon of projects 

 PRC RepresentaƟve ‐ Represent the School on the Parents RepresentaƟve Council of the ParramaƩa 
Diocese. 

All of the above posiƟons, as well as being an acƟve parƟcipant in scheduled P and F meeƟngs are equally 
important, and we encourage all parents and caregivers to consider how they can contribute to the P and 
F AssociaƟon in 2018. 

When we enrolled our children into the school we agreed to support the school. This is a way to directly 
assist your child’s school to further support your child. 

Should you have any quesƟons please don’t hesitate in dropping us an email at: 
MIPSParentsAndFriends@gmail.com  
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CUA SCHOOL FUN RUN PRIZES 
CUA have advised that families are required to complete a prize order form in order to claim their 
fundraising prize(s) if your child has not yet received them. Once completed, please return the form 
below to the school office to be forwarded on to CUA for processing. Forms are also available from the 
school office.  

 


